
"Happiness is when what you think, what you say, 
and what you do are  

in harmony."  Mahatma Gandhi 
 

 One of the wonderful opportunities for the 
entire Camp Mack community is to participate in 
ministry. It is here that we are able to bring our 

head, hearts, and hands into alignment. Camp Mack 
Impact  begins this month as a quarterly  

newsletter providing insight about the ways in 
which our donors and volunteers make a difference 

in people’s lives. 
  
I have the chance to see the faces of  children whose lives have been enriched by camp and  
education programs. I regularly visit with adults from crafting groups, church fellowships, spiritual 
focus retreats, and recovery programs who tell of God’s great work in their lives when they are here. 
Clubs, social groups, and a variety of organizations share their gratitude for the welcome and  
hospitality they have received—a sharing of Christian community.  
  
These are the fruits of your generosity with time and treasure. You are translating what you think 
and say into action here at Camp Mack. Thank you for the impact you make through your  
faithfulness to this ministry. 
 
Gene Hollenberg- Executive Director 

Stories of the Difference Donors Make: Fall 2022 

When I come in the drive at Camp 

Mack, I start feeling life again. I can 

breathe, and my soul becomes quiet. I 

recharge here. 

 

Member of an addiction recovery group 



For over 20 years, Camp Mack Festival has been a staple of fall at Camp Mack. Whether 

you come for the activities, for the food, or the connection with others, it’s a great opportunity 

to enjoy Camp Mack again. 

 

At its core, the festival is a fundraiser; it also fulfills Camp 

Mack mission. When you come to the festival, it’s a chance 

to remember how you connected with God, to experience 

the beauty of fall on Waubee Lake, and to connect with 

your community. One of my favorite parts of the day is 

when I see people who I didn’t know had any Camp Mack 

connection.  

 

During the ice cream social, I sat down with a summer camp family who came to the festival 

for the first time. They showed me the bird house they made at Lynn Kreider’s booth. They 

were so thankful for the impact Camp Mack Festival had on their lives 

 

— Todd Eastis, Director of Development and Business 

Ulrich House Renovations are off to a great start,  

but more volunteers are needed.  

No skills necessary! 

Register at Campmack.org/renovations 

Be in prayer for Camp Mack Staff as  

they enter a season of planning and  

rejuvenation.  


